July 29, 2018 The Tenth Sunday after Pentecost

Rector

Sr. Warden

Jr. Warden



# The Parish of St. Patrick The Episcopal Church in Thousand Oaks One Church Rd.

Thousand Oaks, CA 91362

805-495-6441 (Office) 805-495-8061 (Fax) church@stpatschurch.org gdaisa@stpatschurch.org www.stpatschurch.org

We are Monday through Saturday followers of Jesus who worship together on Sundays. Rite II Worship Service: 10:15 with Choir & Sunday School

Rite I Worship Service: 8:00 AM

The Rev. George Daisa Michael Eaton Debbie McDonald

Music Director Dr. Eric Kinsley Children's Ministry Director Patty Buffaloe

Youth Ministry Director Financial Administrator Parish Administrator

Sexton St. Patrick's Postulant The Rev. George Daisa Kathryn Walters Susie Ruth

Dave Mead KC Robertson

Church Office hours: Monday—Thurs from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM

# A Message from your Rector

# Pictures from Week Two of Vacation—At the Lake



George+

# The Altar Flowers are Dedicated to the Glory of God

## **Altar Flowers**

Honor a loved one (birthday, anniversary, memorial, etc.) with a floral dedication. Sign up on the flower chart at the church entrance. The suggested donation is \$40.00. Checks to St. Patrick's Altar Guild with 'altar flowers' in the memo may be placed in the offertory plate.

#### For Those We Love

Philippe Burnham, Arlyn Farrell, Nancy Hawfield, Carolyn Horning, Marie Manos, the McHale Family, Holly Sacks, James Roy Thweatt, Kathryn Walters, and Mary Ann

KC Robertson, St. Pat's Postulant and Seminarian, and Ryan Macias, Postulant

# Repose of the Soul

Teodoro DiBratto and Carrie Thweatt

# Sunday School

Nursery Care for toddlers is available on the 2<sup>nd</sup> & 4<sup>th</sup> Sunday of the month in the sacristy wing.

Godly Play Sunday School for Children (Pre-Kindergarten-5<sup>th</sup> Grade) are welcome to meet Ms. Patty outside the entrance of the church at 10:15 every Sunday for Sunday School. Godly Play registration is ongoing. This program includes Bible stories, activities, games, crafts, and much more. For more details, contact Patty Buffaloe at 805-582-2644. Volunteers are invited to assist the program.

# Youth Formation Middle School Youth (Grades 6-8) and Sr. High Youth (Grades 9-12) are on summer vacation. They will reconvene on September 9, 2018.

# Outreach

#### Thank You to Brett Hanley and Ryan Macias

The Parish of St. Patrick thanks our substitute accompanists Brett Hanley and Ryan Macias for filling in for Dr. Eric Kinsley while he is on vacation. Brett Hanley, our accompanist at 8:00 am, comes to us from St. Columba's Episcopal Church in Camarillo, where he is the music director. Our postulant, Ryan Macias, is accompanying the service at 10:15 am. Thank you both for your musical offerings!

#### Wednesday Healing Mass on Hiatus

The 10:30 am Wednesday Healing Mass is on hiatus while Father George is on vacation. The weekly service resumes on Wednesday, August 22.

#### Co-Ed Softball!

Interested in playing softball with our own co-ed softball team? We are looking for players 16 years and older - and we're mostly much older! We play Sunday evenings through the Park and Rec. If you are interested, please contact Brian or Lisa Rank at blrank@twc.com or 805-358-5952 no later than August 5th.

#### Homeless Dinner Program-July 29

The Parish of St. Patrick will be providing food for the homeless dinner program on Sunday, July 29. If you are interested in helping, please prepare a dish that feeds 8 or more and bring it to church before 6:00 pm on Sunday. Questions? Call Bob or Shirley Bland at 805-498-5682.

# Episcopal Night at Dodger Stadium: Friday, August 31

The Los Angeles Dodgers invite you to celebrate the 25th anniversary of Episcopal Night at Dodger Stadium!

Who: The Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles and the Dodgers!

What: The Los Angeles Dodgers vs. the Arizona Diamondbacks, followed by Friday Night Fireworks

Where: Dodger Stadium in Los Angeles

When: Friday, August 31 at 7:00 pm. However, if you want to see the Bishop intro-

duced, arrive by 6:30 pm How Much: \$25.00 per seat Why: Fellowship and fun!

To reserve your spot, fill in your name and information on the sign-up sheet in Hager Hall. It is on the bulletin board next to the kitchen. The deadline for orders is July 31. Susie Ruth will collect ticket fees and handle ticket distribution. If you have any questions about the event, call the church office or email church@stpatschurch.org.

# Lutheran Social Services Backpack Program-Sunday, July 15-29

Your incredibly generous support for our kids here in Conejo Valley has blown us away! This Sunday, July 29, is the last collection day. Then, we'll add our supplies to all the other faith communities' bounty, stuff the backpacks, and send the kids off to school, ready for action! Many thanks, Jill Murch & Anne Van Cott

5-packages college ruled lined paper

5—packages wide ruled lined paper

5—packages Crayola washable markers

10—individual pencil sharpeners, with catcher

10—boxes of 12 #2 pencils

5—rulers, 12 inches, with inches and centimeters

5—Sharpies, fine-tip, black

# The Choir of St. Patrick is Calling All Singers

Do you love to sing? Have you ever wanted to sing in the church choir? Music-and singing in particular-plays a major part in Fr. George's vision for the development and growth of St. Patrick's. This is your chance to lend your voice to God's praise and help lead worship on Sundays. No experience is necessary—only a love for God, a passion for singing, and a willingness to learn.

The choir is on a much deserved summer hiatus, and when it returns in August, we are inviting all who love music, all who want to improve their music reading skills, and all who want to learn the role a choir plays in our Anglican traditions and liturgies. The choir's first meet-and-greet rehearsal will be on Wednesday, August 22 at 7:30 pm. If you have any questions, please contact our music director, Dr. Eric Kinsley, or Ms. Susie Ruth at 805-495-6441.

Sunday	Service	<u>Participants</u>
0.00	A 14	

January John Vice Landinguines		
	8:00 AM	10:15 AM
Lector 1	John Sahlman	Candy Shaw
Psalm	Susan Sahlman	Cindy Weaver
Lector 2	Susan Sahlman	Paul Teagle
Intercessor	John Sahlman	Bob Bland
Crucifer		NO ACOLYTES
Acolytes		NO ACOLYTES
-		NO ACOLYTES
LEM 1	Susan Sahlman	Cindy Weaver
LEM 2		Bob Bland
Ushers	Carol Shafer	Anne Van Cott
	Jack Shafer	Stasia Simrall

#### Altar Guild Team D:

Mary Ann Palmquist Paula Smith Marilyn Teagle Muriel Karr

Coffee Hosts 8:00: Debbie McDonald 10:15: Paul & Marilyn Teagle Homeless Dinner Program

The Homeless Dinner Program serves meals here in Hager Hall on Sunday evenings at 6:00 pm from the first Sunday in April through the last Sunday in November. Contact Bob or Shirley Bland at 805-498-5682 for more details.

# Conejo Compassion Coalition

Visit <u>conejocompassion.org</u> call Bob Bland, 805-498-5682, for information on the CCC.

#### Mad Attic Thrift Shop

Open Tuesday-Saturday, 10:00-4:00. See Mary Ann Palmquist or Ruthanne England for info or to volunteer. Please do not leave donations in the front of the church, 805-497-1990.

## The Order of St. Patrick's

Our OSP ministers provide love and connection in times of need. OSP makes phone calls to those who are ill or shut-in. If you wish to join OSP, please call Jill at 805-498-2616. If you know of anyone in need of a call, please call the church office.

#### Helping Hands

Helping Hands provides meals & baked goods to parishioners recovering from illness and other hardships. If you are interested in occasionally making a meal and joining this food ministry, please send your email to Jan Lyons at jelyons123@ hotmail.com or call Jan at (818) 631-3089. Be a part of the pastoral team and show our love!

# Yoga with Karen Daisa

Tuesdays at 10:30 am. \$12 is a suggested donation. Bring a yoga mat (non-toxic, please) and a towel. Meets in the hall.

# St. Patrick's Day School

Contact

St. Patrick's Parish Day School at 805-497-1416 or

www. stpatricksdayschool.org

#### Support St. Patrick's

When you shop at Amazon, a donation of .05% of your purchase price is made to St. Patrick's Church & Day School. Log onto <u>smile.amazon.com.</u> Write in precisely: St. Patrick's Episcopal Church and School. Then, simply proceed with your shopping and the donation will be automatically applied. It is as easy as that. Thank you for your generosity.